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Term 2 Week 2 

Newsletter 

Campbell Primary School 

Cross Country 9 May 

Year 2—Arboretum—

postponed 
1 June 

Assembly— 

Hosted by Year 1 
11 May 

NAPLAN 15-17 May 

Senior Choir excursion 21 May 

Year 6 Combined Band 

Practice at Ainslie 
22 May 

Birrigai—postponed TBA 

Coming Events: 

Senior Choir 

Recording Session 

11 April 

Year 2—Arboretum 8 May 

Borambola— 

Online Medical form 

Medical form 

Final payment 

 

23 March 

23 March 

4 May 

Permission Notes due: 

Front Office 6142 3580 

Fax Number 6142 3590 

Campbell Preschool 6142 3589 

Allen Main Memorial 6205 6598 

CASAC 0479 099 070 

School Contact Details 

Dear Families 

Welcome to Term 2!  We hope you all had a pleasant and restful school holiday period. We 

are excited to be back at school and the children are to be commended on how quickly they 

have settled into their learning.  

As the weather is beginning to get chillier please do not forget to pack a jumper for their 

break times. I would also like to remind parents that the school offers a before and after 

school care program (CASAC) for children who need to be dropped off before 8.30am or 

collected after 3.30pm. We have had a number of students on school grounds 

unaccompanied by an adult before 8.00am and after 3.30pm. Please be aware that in this 

circumstance students will be instructed to attend CASAC and families will be invoiced for 

the services provided.  

Farewell but not goodbye... 

As many of you are aware our lovely Libby Gerner is standing down from the Defence 

School Transition Assistant role and taking some time to pursue some new adventures. 

Libby has been a staff member at Campbell Primary for over 13 years. Over this time she 

has been in both the role of classroom teacher (Japanese) and the DSTA.  Libby has brought 

many positive experiences to our students past and present and has firmly embedded many 

routines and rituals at Campbell Primary School that support our defence students. She has 

also been an exceptional support to our staff members and many families in our 

community. Libby is a kind listening ear, an advocate for student rights, a researcher of 

available support networks and a shoulder to cry on!  Perhaps most importantly she is a 

reflective learner!  She reflects on her experiences, celebrates successes, recognises 

mistakes and takes action to improve on the services she provides. 

I would personally like to thank Libby for her contributions to Campbell Primary School and I 

look forward to hearing how she is travelling on her new journey.  I cannot wait until she 

has her new casual teacher’s number activated!  

Welcome 

I would also like to welcome Karyn Penney to Campbell Primary School as she takes on the 

role of our new Defence School Transition Assistant. Karyn has come to us with a wealth of 

experience and is extremely keen and proactive to learn more about our school and to get 

into the classrooms. If you see Karyn in the corridors please take a moment to introduce 

yourself and make her feel welcome. 



 

Campbell Primary School 

Australia Day Fri, 26 Jan 

Canberra Day Mon, 12 Mar 

Good Friday Fri, 30 Mar 

Easter Monday Mon, 2 Apr 

ANZAC Day Wed, 25 Apr 

Reconciliation Day Mon, 28 May 

Queens Birthday Mon, 11 Jun 

Labour Day Mon, 1 Oct 

Christmas Day Tue, 25 Dec 

Boxing Day Wed, 26 Dec 

2018 ACT Public Holidays 

Term 1 Tuesday, 6 February to 

Friday, 13 April 

Term 2 Monday 30 April to  
Friday, 6 July  

Term 3 Monday, 23 July to 

Friday, 28 September 

Term 4 Monday, 15 October to 

Friday, 21 December 

2018 Term Dates: Snowy Mountains Interschool Equestrian Competition  

On the last Sunday of school holidays, Audrey B in year 6 represented Campbell Primary 

School in the Snowy Mountains Interschool Equestrian Competition. It was a large event 

where schools from all around the region participated. Audrey performed very well on the 

day in challenging conditions, where she placed 4th in the Junior Preliminary Test and 5th 

in the Preliminary Test. A large amount of training and early mornings has gone into 

Audrey's success. Congratulations Audrey!!! 

 

 

Paula Kinsman 

Principal 
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Farewell from Libby Gerner 

 

I would like this opportunity to say a very big THANK YOU to the entire Campbell Primary staff, student and parent 

community for an amazing 13 (and a bit years). I came to Campbell in 2005 as a full time Japanese teacher, and I 

soon learned what a wonderfully welcoming and caring school Campbell was, and I realised that I loved it here :). 

 

I then moved onto being a classroom teacher, both full time and part time (and I taught some of your older 

siblings!) and have most recently been in the role of DSTA since 2012.  

 

I have loved being a part of this community – I enjoy interacting with all the members of your families, and learning 

how to help people settle into the school life to become the best that they can be. I have made many mistakes, but 

have learnt so much from these, so I thank you ALL for being my teachers and being patient when things haven’t 

gone to plan. I truly believe that it is how we deal with and react to our own mistakes and move on from these that 

helps us to grow, and I hope everyone remembers this when next they trip up – it’s not the end of the world, just a 

little lesson.  

 

I feel privileged to now call many of you my friends. I have appreciated the kind words, the hugs and the laughter 

from all of you who were willing to share a bit of yourselves with me, and the memories will last a long, long time.  

 

You will definitely see me around the school for years to come, and I look forward to coming back to visit (or 

perhaps be a relief teacher on your class!). I urge everyone to remember that the most important thing in life is to 

be kind, to yourself first – because you are worth it, and then to everyone else around you, because you never 

know what is going on for them.  

 

I am grateful that the DSTA role is being taken over by the capable Mrs Karyn Penney – I am confident that Mrs 

Penney will take great care of the Defence students here at Campbell and will be an asset to the community. 

Please help her to settle in and make her realise, as I did, that Campbell is a welcoming and friendly place to be.  

 

Best wishes for everyone for a fabulous 2018. Keep striving to be the best humans you can be.  

 

Mrs Libby Gerner 
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Dear ADF Parents, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to introduce myself, my name is Karyn Penney and I am very excited to have been appointed to 
the Campbell Primary School Defence School Transition Aide (DSTA) position for the remainder of 2018 and beyond.  

 

Just a little about my family and I. We are an ADF family, recently relocated from Townsville with our 2 sons in year 5 and 7. 
My husband Mathew is a long serving Australian Army soldier, and we have been privileged to have lived all over Australia and 
Internationally as part of our ADF adventures. I am a former full time soldier, and recently inactive Army reservist with my last 
posting at the Geckos Family Centre at Lavarack Barracks as part of the family support team. During the last 3 years I have 
worked full time as a Defence Transition Mentor (DTM) at Southern Cross Catholic College (Townsville) with students from ADF 
families from kindergarten to year 10. In addition to my DSTA duties here at CPS, I am also filling the role of DTM at Campbell 
High School for the remainder of 2018, providing an exciting opportunity to assist with transition and partnership with our 
closest high school. 

 

I am excited to already know a few of our students here at CPS, and am really looking forward to meeting all of our ADF 
families over the next few weeks. I will be at Campbell Primary School on Monday, Wednesday and Friday during term time, 
from 8:45am until 3:30pm. When not assisting classes or activities I will be available in the school counsellors’ office, next door 
to the staff room. I encourage families to pop in and say hi, or come and see me here if you have any concerns or issues you 
would like to make me aware of. The best time to find me here will be before and after school, however if you would like an 
extended chat please feel free to email me directly or leave a message with the office and we can arrange a time that suits. I 
would particularly like to hear from families that are currently or soon to be impacted by deployment, long term absence for 
training or courses, MWDU, or impending posting or relocation.  

 

It would be remiss of me not to acknowledge the incredible work of my predecessor Libby Gerner. Libby has been with CPS for 
an incredible 14 years in numerous roles, 7 of which she has spent supporting ADF families – including my own. We are all very 
grateful for her dedication and support, she has made a tremendous difference to the ADF journey of many families. She has 
left big shoes to fill; I hope that I can do it justice. Fortunately she is still a highly valued CPS parent and will still be part of our 
school community. 

 

Thank you to those that have already welcomed me, I am very much looking forward to working with CPS large population of 
students from ADF families. 

 

Warmest Regards, 

 

Karyn Penney 

Email: Karyn.heitmann@ed.act.edu.au 

Tel: 6142 3580 

mailto:Karyn.heitmann@ed.act.edu.au
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Greetings Campbell Primary School community, 

 

The Positive Behaviour for Learning team and staff have been very busy since our last 

Newsletter item. 

 

Now we are living with a changed school landscape, we have spent time identifying new 

areas outside the classroom that require behaviour reminders for our students. We have 

also had a special assembly last Friday where we introduced Stanley the Stag to the whole 

school. The original sketches for Stanley were created by our year 6 student Irene, and the 

students loved him at first sight. 

 

He is a visual reminder of our 3 focus areas: Safe Respectful Learners. He will soon be up 

and around the school on posters and if the students are lucky enough, on special 

bookmarks. 

 

You may also have your children coming home and talking about receiving ‘stags’ from teachers. These are an 

incentive for students to do just what Stanley asks them to do on the posters. These ‘stags’ are collected as House 

points and at the end of every fortnight the winning House is celebrated at the assembly. Also, 2 names will be 

drawn from the House boxes and those students will receive a canteen voucher and a Stanley bookmark. 

 

All of these activities are about encouraging positive behaviour in our school and at the same time, earn valuable 

points for the students’ House.  

 

The PBL team, 

Kate Perkins, Angela Brown, Peter Lawson, Nicole Carney, Micayla Stamp, Sandi Lees 
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 ACT SCHOOL SPORT—REGIONAL SWIMMING CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 
On Monday 9th April, 21 students from Campbell Primary School 
qualified to participate in the ACT School Sport Regional Swimming 
Championships, at the Australian Institute of Sport (AIS).   

We all met at 8:30am and then the participating schools were invited in.  Once inside, we 
had designated seating areas.  The swimmers were able to have a warm-up lap to become 
familiar with the pool.  Campbell Primary students participated in free-style, back-stroke, 
breast-stroke, and butterfly.   

As each student had their turn in the pool the remaining students all watched on and 
cheered for each other.   

It was a really wonderful atmosphere!  Many parents, grandparents and friends came to 
watch and support the children competing which was amazing.  We were really impressed 
with the level of behaviour of our Campbell Primary School students; they encouraged 
each other, they supported each other, they were polite and well mannered.  We were so 
proud of our students! 

Thank you so much to the parents, grandparents and friends who joined us at the AIS and 
helped in many areas especially the time-keeping jobs.   

Finally, thank you to Mr Robinson and Ms Dean who co-ordinated, organised and 
prepared for our students to go on the day. 

Well done everyone! 

 
Ms Woods, Mr Scherer 
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 2019 ENROLMENTS 

 ACT INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAMME 

 
Congratulations to 

Merryn C, Noah G, and Michael H 

for being selected to audition for the ACT Instrumental Music Program’s Extension Ensembles in 2018. 

This is the equivalent of ACT representation in Music. 

 

The ensembles will perform at school, community and Directorate events throughout the year. 

Some groups also participate in interstate and overseas tours. 

 
Enrolment applications for Term 1 of 2019 open on Monday 30 April 2018 and must be submitted online at 
https://form.act.gov.au/smartforms/landing.htm?formCode=1087.  

 

All ACT children are guaranteed a place in an ACT Public School, from preschool through to college. Information 
about the enrolment assessment criteria and priority enrolment areas can be found at https://
www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/enrolling_in_an_act_public_school. 

 

If you are applying to enrol in preschool, year 7 or year 11 we ask that you submit your application by 4 June 2018 
to support timely processing and school planning. 
 
From 30 June 2018, after the application has been processed, parents/carers will commence receiving advice from 
the school on the enrolment. 
 
Please note, that the order in which applications are received is not a factor in schools determining places and as a 
result, there is no requirement to submit your application form on the first day applications open. 

https://form.act.gov.au/smartforms/landing.htm?formCode=1087
https://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/enrolling_in_an_act_public_school
https://www.education.act.gov.au/school_education/enrolling_in_an_act_public_school
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 WINTER MAP MATES 

Winter Map Mates registrations is now open. After the success of the Summer series this fantastic team 
based competition, for children 7-13 years old, is on again! A free Map Mates Welcome event will be 
held on 19 May and is open to any child interested in orienteering. Map Mates is perfect for beginners 
with our Map Mates coaches teaching new orienteering skills each week. Map Mates is a team 
competition designed to teach map reading, build teamwork, enhance fitness, showcase Canberra’s 
beautiful parks and reserves, all while focusing on having fun! The Map Mates competition starts on 26 
May and runs for four weeks, in conjunction with the ACT Saturday Series, and concludes with a 
presentation BBQ on 30 Jun. For more information and to register go to the Map Mates page on 
Orienteering ACT's website: http://act.orienteering.asn.au/juniors/blue-sparks/map-mates/ 

 SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

 

Orders for Issue #3 for Scholastic Book Club are due  

no later than 17th May 2018 

CHILDREN, HOSPITAL AND SCHOOL 

 

 

What happens to education when children and young people are 

in hospital?  The ACT Education Directorate provides a program at 

the Canberra Hospital School. 

The hospital school is located at The Canberra Hospital in Garran.  When students 

are admitted to hospital, the teachers from the Hospital School work with you and 

your child’s teachers to help keep your child connected to their learning.  Children 

who are well enough can go to the Hospital School whether they are in  hospital for 

a day, a week, or even longer. 

If you know that your child is going into hospital, please let the school know, so we 

can contact the staff at the Hospital School.  There is a brochure about the Hospital 

School at the front office if you would like some more information. 

Imagine going to school in your pyjamas, or even in your bed! 

http://act.orienteering.asn.au/juniors/blue-sparks/map-mates/
http://act.orienteering.asn.au/juniors/blue-sparks/map-mates/
http://act.orienteering.asn.au/juniors/blue-sparks/map-mates/
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 CONTACT DETAILS 

From the start of 2018, Campbell Primary School has phased in the new School Administrative System (SAS) as 

announced by the Minister last year. 

From the beginning of Term 2, the new system will be what we use to contact you; this will include SMS 

notifications and emails for student absences.   

As we undergo this change we need your assistance in keeping the school up to date with current contact details 

and ask you to please let the school know if any details, including mobile phone numbers and email addresses, 

have changed.   

This is an exciting project to be a part of, as we aim to gradually release system features that will enhance the way 

we engage with you and streamline our administrative processes to better support our students and wider 

community. 

2018/19 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

The 2018/19 Entertainment Book is now available for purchase! The book is full of discount offers 
for restaurants, cinemas, zoos, sporting events, play centres, shopping and much, much more. The 
Entertainment Book covers Canberra, Bateman's Bay, The Snowy Mountains, Thredbo and other 
surrounding areas. 
 

Better still, by purchasing the book you're helping raise funds to support your school, with $12 from every book or 
digital membership sold being passed on to the Campbell Primary P&C. 
 
PLUS, order now to receive up to $200 of bonus Early Bird Offers (hurry, these sell out quickly)! 
 
Books/digital memberships can also be purchased for other regions and/or states so feel free to share the link 
with family members and friends. 
 
To purchase a book or digital membership go to: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/241m24 
 
For more information contact: 
Danita Burg 
0479099092 
campbellpnc.entbook@gmail.com 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/241m24
mailto:campbellpnc.entbook@gmail.com
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VIDEO FOR PARENTS ON PARKING 

The ACT Government has developed a short video to help communicate with parents about the need to ensure 
they park correctly around schools.  

Schools are asked to please include this text, and the link to the video, in school communications such as 
newsletter and potentially via school Facebook accounts.   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6B6PPgOC8I  

YOUR REMINDER TO PARK SAFELY AND LEGALLY AROUND 
SCHOOLS 

Every day across Canberra, parents are parking illegally in school 
zones and putting all kids in the area at risk. With school parking 
patrols increasing in 2018, if you keep doing it, you will get caught 
and you will be fined.  

Video – Parking safely around schools 

 

 PRESCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

Preschool photos will be held in week three of Term 2, on: 

¶ Tuesday, 15th May (CPS Dolphins and AMMP Possums); and 

¶ Thursday, 17th May (CPS Whales) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6B6PPgOC8I
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6B6PPgOC8I
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UNIFORM SHOP 

 

The uniform shop is open on Mondays from 8:45am till 9:15am 

SAVER PLUS 

Saver Plus is a free financial education program delivered by The Smith Family that can help families on lower incomes pay for 

school costs such as bookpacks, uniforms, laptops and excursions, by matching their savings, dollar for dollar, up to $500. 

To be eligible, participants must: 

¶ Have a Centrelink Health Care of Pensioner Concession Card 

¶ Be at least 18 years old 

¶ Have some regular income from work (themselves or their partner) 

¶ Have a child at school or attend vocational education yourself 

 

To find out more about Saver Plus visit https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/programs/financial/saver-plus or contact myself, 

the ACT Saver Plus Coordinator, Kathleen Watson, on 0448 730 305 or kathleen.watson@thesmithfamily.com.au. 

Saver Plus is an initiative of Brotherhood of St Laurence and ANZ, delivered in partnership with The Smith Family, Berry Street and The Benevolent Society 

and other local community agencies. The program is funded by ANZ and the Australian Government Department of Social Services. Go to www.dss.gov.au for 

more information. 

 LOST AND FOUND 

Each of the lost property bins are overflowing with found items – hats, lunch boxes, drink bottles, jumpers, hoodies and 

assorted personal items.  Most of these items have been there since Term 1. 

 

Please come and check to see if any of your child/ren’s property is there. 

All items will need to be reclaimed by the end of week 2. 

Any items remaining after week 2 will be donated to charity. 

 

Kindly ensure all your child/ren’s property and uniform are clearly labelled with their name and class to increase the chances 

of it being returned to the appropriate owner. 

https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/programs/financial/saver-plus
mailto:kathleen.watson@thesmithfamily.com.au
http://www.dss.gov.au
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TERM 2 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 2 

 

7 May 

ACT Swimming 

Carnival 

8 May 

ICAS—Digital 

Technologies 

9 May 

CPS Cross country 

10 May 

Kindergarten— 

Kenny Koala visit 

11 May 

Year 2 Arboretum 

postponed 

Assembly 

Hosted by Year 1 

Birrigai—

postponed—TBA 

12/13 

May 

 

Week 3 

 

14 May 

 

15 May 

NAPLAN 

Board meeting  5:15pm 

School Photos— 

CPS Dolphins and 

AMMP Possums 

16 May 

NAPLAN 

17 May 

NAPLAN 

 

School Photos— 

CPS Whales 

18 May 

 

19/20 

May 

 

Week 4 21 May 

Senior Choir 

excursion 

22 May 

Year 6 Combined Band 

at Ainslie 

23 May 

Year 5/6— 

Borambola Camp 

24 May 

Year 5/6— 

Borambola Camp 

25 May 

Year 5/6— 

Borambola Camp 

 

Assembly 

Hosted by KF 

26/27 

May 

 

Week 5 28 May 

RECONCILIATION 

DAY 

29 May 

ICAS—Science 

30 May 

District Cross Country 

31 May 

Rostrum school final 

1 June 

Year 2 Arboretum 

excursion 

2/3 June 

Week 6 4 June 

Year 5 Combined 

Band 

10:00am-12:30pm 

5 June 

 

6 June 

Gateways 

7 June 

Gateways 

8 June 

Assembly 

Hosted by 5/6C 

9/10 

June 

 

Week 7 11 June 

QUEENS BIRTHDAY 

12 June 

Board meeting—

5:15pm 

13 June 

ACT Cross Country 

 

ICAS Spelling 

14 June 

ICAS Writing 

15 June 

CEIS (Christian Ed) 

16/17 

June 

 

2018 Term Two Overview 


